E-mail from Ken Petty (HEP) approving extension of NextGen NHTS pooled fund waiver:

Yes, the Office of Planning, Environment, and Realty (HEP) approve and support the waiver extension request for the “Next Gen NHTS” pooled fund solicitation.  This approval extends the SPR-A waiver from March 2023 to March 2025.  If you need anything else from HEP, don’t hesitate to let me know. 

1. This is a request for your approval to waive the matching requirement for State Planning and Research (SP&R) funds in support of the Next Generation Travel Behavior Data Collection and Processing Pooled Fund Study Solicitation Number: 1466). FHWA is launching the Next Generation Travel Behavior Data Initiative to establish a continuous travel monitoring program that will provide annual national and local data. The work plan for the next 5 years is to gather and publish annual national travel behavior data and offer opportunities for States, MPOs, and other entities to obtain agency-specific data.
1. This study will establish a new national data collection program that will collect, process, estimate, and report national, state, and local travel behavior on an annual basis. It will also enable and facilitate State DOTs, MPOs, and other entities’ to participate in the new data gathering program. 
1. It is in the best interest of the Federal-aid Highway Program to allow the use of SP&R funds without matching in order.

---
Kenneth N. Petty, II
U.S. DOT/Federal Highway Administration 
Director, Office of Planning
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE  Room E72-330 
Washington, DC  20590
Email:  kenneth.petty@dot.gov
Ph:  202.366.6654
Cell:  202.527.4528
Fax:  202.493.2198

Be sure to check out the various resources and reference documents found on the Transportation Planning Capacity Building Program, Travel Model Improvement Program, and HEPGIS websites.

